Resolution : Geneva, 07./08 . October 2013

Unions from the lifts and escalator sector from eleven countries strengthen trade union network activities and demand better working conditions and more protection from their employers
For the first time in history 30 trade unionists from eleven countries met in Geneva upon invitation of IndustriALL Global Union, representing nearly 200,000 workers in the sector. The representatives from the largest companies in the sector have agreed to network more intense in the future in order to counter the pressure on working and living conditions of workers in the sector.

One of the goals is the installation of trade union networks in the MNC’s to improve information and exchange. The trade unionists, coming from four continents demand in their resolution which consists of five points:

· We demand more protection against increasing work intensification and work pressure - no stricter supervision, no Orwellian system!
· We aim to roll back all forms of precarious employment in the sector - equal working conditions for equal work - No subcontracting to poorer conditions, no push of colleagues into (bogus) self-employment!
· We expect from "our" employers to improve protection against accidents at work and against lack of security measures - stop shifting responsibility to the individual employee.
· Common standards for service and maintenance around the world
· On top the trade unionists demand an improvement of professional protection, good training for everyone in the industry - for more security for both employees as well as for users. 
Specifically, the following cases of bad practice were discussed and condemned in the current context:

1. The participants condemned in the strongest terms the announced layoffs at ThyssenKrupp Elevators, as they have been, for example, announced yesterday for France, because it is not acceptable in their view that workers pay the price for strategic mistakes of the management.
2. The Participants demand that Schindler in Colombia fulfills its responsibility to comply with the core labor standards of the ILO regarding the freedom of coalition and collective bargaining and hence enters into negotiations with the respective unions in order to conclude an acceptable new collective bargaining agreement.
3. The colleagues condemn the attempts of various governments, namely   Spain, which try to solve all economic problems on the backs of the employees. Their rights are not respected and social and also safety standards and protection rules are degraded.
4. The present declare their full solidarity with their colleagues in the Netherlands, who will go on strike in order to achieve an acceptable new collective bargaining agreement on Friday.

Safe and fair working and living condition for all employees in the world is the ultimate goal that should be reached for the participants. For this they will continue to strengthen the trade union networking efforts together with IndustriALL Global Union.
All participants clearly committed to participate actively in this important task for workers’ rights development. On behalf of 200,000 workers, we are determined to fulfill our responsibility towards the companies.

Will be issued to :

- Corporate headquarters (letter / email )

- Executive committee of IndustriALL
- IndustriALL website
